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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on 

3 March 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies, as well as the Advisory Opinion (AO) of 7 October 2021 provided by the Navy 

Personnel Command (PERS-32), and your response to the AO. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the following Evaluation Reports and 

Counseling Records (Eval): 11 December 2017 to 30 June 2018, 1 July 2018 to 31 August 2018, 

1 September 2018 to 15 March 2019, and 16 March 2019 to 10 October 2019.  The Board also 

considered your request to grant you two Enlisted Special Selection Boards with PERS-803 and 

any other Board Cycle missed while awaiting BCNR review, and to rescore your January 2021 

Cycle 250 Navy-Wide Advancement Examination.  The Board considered your contentions that 

the Eval ending in 30 June 2018 was unjustly used to remove your frocking from E6 to E5; the 

Eval ending in 31 August 2018 was unjust as it was issued to re-establish the advance since it 

should not have been removed in the first place; the Eval ending in 15 March 2019 while 

awaiting BCNR action and added to the E5 group; and the Eval ending in 10 October 2019 

because you passed the March 2019 examination for PS1.  You further contend the Evals do not 

align because they reflect E5 and you were prevented from taking the January 2020 Cycle 246 

Navy-Wide Examination for which you would have been eligible.  You assert the Evals will 

continue to prevent you from advancing as they will continue to bring your final score under the 

baseline.   






